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Resurrection Catholic Primary School 
 

51 Gum Road,  Kings Park 3021 
Telephone: (03) 8312 6312  Fax: (03) 9366 6154  
website: www.rskingspark.catholic.edu.au 
email:  principal@rskingspark.catholic.edu.au 
 
 

Our Vision:    At Resurrection Catholic Primary School, we learn passionately, we serve joyfully, we care. 
 

Prayer:  From the Gospel of Luke  
The post-Resurrection stories tell of a transformed Jesus, a Jesus who is flesh and bone but also a Jesus who can appear through locked doors at 
will. At first the disciples think Jesus is a ghost, but he tells them to touch him, and feel his wounds, thus verifying that the risen body before them 
is actually the same one that was tortured and crucified and still bears the scars. Yet this real body has been transformed and has new properties 
and is not limited by time or space. Jesus can appear as he wishes – as a gardener, as an unfamiliar person on the road to Emmaus, unrecognised 
on the shores of the lake. This is to awaken the faith of the disciples. No one saw the Resurrection, and no one can say how it took place. Although 
the Resurrection was a historical event that could be proven by the empty tomb and the apostles’ encounters with the risen Christ, still it is at the 
very heart of the mystery of faith as something that transcends and surpasses history. Jesus was transformed after the Resurrection and revealed 
himself to his disciples. We who are his followers today can also experience the transformed Jesus, if only we believe in our hearts and have faith.  

While they were still speaking about this, he stood in their midst and said to them, 

‘Shalom! Peace be with you.’ But they were startled and terrified and thought that they were seeing a ghost. 

Then he said to them, ‘Why are you troubled? And why do questions arise in your hearts? 

Look at my hands and my feet, that it is I myself. Touch me and see, because a ghost does not have flesh and bones as you can see I 

have.’ And as he said this, he showed them his hands and his feet. While they were still incredulous for joy and were amazed, he asked 

them, ‘Have you anything here to eat?’ They gave him a piece of baked fish; he took it and ate it in front of them.   

Thursday 19 April 2018 
UPCOMING EVENTS APRIL    

Resurrection Day Friday April 20 9:20am Whole school mass 

Gr 5/6 Camp Friday April 20 Camp notes due back by Fri 20 April 

Bunnings Sausage 
sizzle 

Saturday April 21 Fundraising Sausage Sizzle 9am – 4pm 
Bunnings Caroline Springs 

ANZAC Day Wednesday April 25 NO SCHOOL – Public Holiday 

Junior school Incursion Friday April 27 Market Fresh incursion 

Dental Van Mon –Fri April 23 - 27  W&L Mobile Healthcare Services will be at the school 

Commitment Mass Sat & Sun April 28 & 29 Commitment Mass for Communion students 

UPCOMING EVENTS MAY    

Mother’s Day wrapping Tuesday May 1 9am – 11am Mackillop Room 

Mother’s Day stall Wednesday May 2 9am – 1pm Mackillop Room 

Commitment Mass Sat & Sun May 5 & 6 Commitment Mass for Communion students 

Gr 5/6 camp Mon-Wed May 7-9 Rooms 19, 22 & 23 

Gr 5/6 camp Mon-Wed May 9 - 11 Rooms 18, 20 & 21 

Mother’s Day Mass Monday May 14 9:20am  Whole school mass  

NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Welcome back for the second term – as always, it’s shaping up as a busy time. We celebrate our “Feast Day” tomorrow 
- Resurrection Day! While it would seem that Easter was quite some time ago, we are still very much in the Easter 
liturgical season. My trip to Ireland was a great time of learning and networking, as well as a good opportunity to see 
some sights and do some travelling. It was also very cold – and I’m not a fan of cold weather, so that was challenging in 
itself. The study sessions presented some interesting, challenging and enlightening information on spirituality, theology 
and history. Thanks to Mr Freeman (acting Principal in my absence), along with the leadership team and staff, for 
keeping the school running smoothly. 
 
May God bless you, 
John Connors 
PRINCIPAL 

 

  



 

 
SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
School assembly is held every second Monday on even weeks of the term at 2:30pm. 
School assembly is run by the SRC.  The students take great pride in presenting information to the whole 
school.  All parents are welcome to join us. 
The dates for Term 2 are: 

Week 2 - 23 April 2018 
Week 4 - 7 May 2018 
Week 6 -21 May 2018 
Week 8 - 4 June 2018 
Week 10 - 18 June 2018 

 

 
If you do not have access to your child’s Seasaw Learning Journal yet, please  
see the classroom teacher.   Each child has an individual code to gain access 
to their own journal.. 

 

 
2ND

 HAND UNIFORM DONATIONS REQUEST 
 
Please remember to bring in any unwanted school uniforms that are in good condition 
Please hand in to the office. 
 
We do not require jumpers at this stage as we have a large supply already. Thank you 
 

SCHOOL FETE 

We recently advertised to save the date, Saturday 8 September 2018. 

The reason is we are holding a school fete to celebrate the schools 40th anniversary 

We will be having market stalls, food vans, rides, games, music and much more.     

 

If you, or someone you know, would like to hold a market stall, please leave your details at the office. 

 

SCHOOL ABSENCE 

Friendly reminder - If your child is away from 

school, please let us know as soon as possible. 

 

If your child is sick please call the office on the 

day and complete the absentee note when your child returns. 

 

When students are going to be away from school for an 

extended period, please complete the absentee note before 

going away. 

 

 
BUNNINGS BBQ  

Saturday 21 April - Caroline Springs. 
 
 

We would love to see you visit and support our Bunnings BBQ 
this weekend. 
If you can volunteer an hour please call Audrey 0413 996 458.  

  



 

YR 5/6 INCURSION – WILDLIFE EXPOSURE   
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MOTHERS DAY 
 

Volunteers are required for the following days please: 

Tues 1 May 9am-11am – Mother’s Day Wrapping 

Wed 2 May 9am-1pm – Mother’s Day Stall 

 

You are not expected to volunteer for the whole time, but even if you can spare an hour, please leave your 

details at the office.  

 

On the 18 April the year 5/6’s had an incursion 

based o our inquiry topic “Animal Adaptations”.  

Our instructor was from “Wildlife Exposure”.  

He only brought Australian animals that were 

extremely interesting and beneficial to us and 

each animal he brought out he told us small 

humours and thorough statements that told us 

things we didn’t know like how long a water 

dragon could hold its breath underwater.  The 

exciting bit came when we got to hold them and 

feel them.  It was an amazing experience 

especially when e heard all those cool facts     

Zane, Gr 5/6 

 

I personally think the incursion was a fun & educational 

experience to further increase our learning.  We learnt 

some awesome information about some of Australia’s 

native animals such as the green tree frog eats it’s shed 

skin to hide from predators.  Our presenter Darren 

made this experience fun, exciting & enjoyable. We saw 

lizards, snakes, birds, crocodiles, turtles, frogs & 

possums                             Ella Gr 5/6 

 

 

 

Darren from Animal Xposure taught 

us about the mechanisms that most 

animals use for survival .  For  

example, the Rainbow Lorikeet uses 

it’s brush like tongue to suck up the 

nectar from flowers and how  snakes 

and lizards scales are made from 

keratine , the same stuff our hair and 

nails are made from . We learnt a lot 

from Darren and met some amazing 

animals      Brandon Gr 5/6  

 

Darren told us a whole bunch of 

interesting facts. Like how a 

crocodile grows up to 66 teeth and 

how they grow back 60 times so 

they can eat big fish.  He also  

showed us a whole bunch of 

animals such as reptiles, lizards, 

birds, snakes, a turtle and a 

possum which smelt the worst. 

Jessica Gr 5/6 



 

  



Program Update 
 

Term 2 

Welcome back all OSHClub children and families, hope you all had a safe and happy Easter break.  
This term we have lots of fun activities in place for children to participate in. OSHClub will be working with 
Helen and children from Resurrection to start our very own vegetable and fruit garden. We have a compost 
bin available for children to place any food scraps in there, once a week we add this to the big compost 
dumpster ready for gardening. This will begin in the second week of Term 2. Gloves and tools are provided 
children get ready for some gardening.  
 
We have a few changes happening with our staff Alex is currently on leave travelling the world and will not 
return until the 10th of May 2018. Will is required to go help out at another service and may be gone for 
half of the term, however will return to us when he is finished. We will continue having a daily OSHClub 
meetings to discuss the food we will serve, the games we have planned and ask for suggestions from the 
children.  
 
“Sometimes your joy is the source of your smile, but sometimes your smile can be the source of your joy.” 
Thich Nhat Hanh 
 

Week 1 - Week 2  

 
The children have been asking and they have been heard we are starting our very on OSHClub club's the 
children will be in charge of setting up their own clubs this will be for the first week of Term 'O Week' 
children will go around and sign up to clubs they may be interested in. We will have club's such as 
Gymnastics, football or a soccer club children will be in charge of the training, games and activities to 
prepare for the extra curricular outside of school there are more clubs to come. 
Anzac celebration will start in week 2 children will make yummy Anzac biscuits, Paper poppy's and more. 

We look forward to seeing you! 

Parent/Carer Information 
 

OSHC program phone: 0408 477 328 
Coordinator: Stephanie Buttigieg 
Assistants: William Nichols, Jessica Alessi and Alexandra Spiteri  
OSHClub Head Office: 03 8564 9000  
Reminder: All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create an account online at 
www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online account.  
For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program. 
Please try and book your children before the day. 
 
Children please bring your hats in Term 1 and 4 as we like to take the children outside, no hat to outside! 

 

 

 

http://www.oshclub.com.au/


 

PARISH NEWS 

ANZAC DAY MASS 

Anzac Day this year is on Wednesday 25th April, Mass will be celebrated at 10.00am.  

  

PLAY GROUP 

Do you have a child or grandchild who is 5 years or under? Play group will resume this week on Thursday 26th 

April from 9-10.30 am. Please come along and join In the fun. Remember to bring a snack for your child. Cost – is a small donation of 

$3 per family. 

  

CHILD SAFETY 

We are a Child Safe parish, all children, young persons and vulnerable adults visiting have the right to feel safe and be safe.  If you 

are concerned for any form of abuse, or a significant risk or harm, whether or not you have formed this belief on reasonable grounds, 

you should immediately raise your concerns with our Parish Child Safety Officer, Maryann Krsteski. Children going to the toilet during 

Mass must be accompanied by a parent.     

  

BIG BULLETIN 

Next weekend the big bulletin will come out.  Please check the rosters to see if you are scheduled on your particular ministry.   Any 

queries about rosters contact the at the Parish Office. 

  

SCHOOL EUCHARIST CHILDREN COMMITMENT MASSES 

Resurrection Primary School children are invited to attend a commitment Mass on the weekend of 28th & 29th April.  Please keep 

these children in your prayers as they prepare for their sacrament.  

  

WE NEED YOUR HELP 

We are in need of some help at the 10.30am Mass for coffee clean up. If you are able to help, please call the Parish Office and ask to 

speak to Rachael & Melanie.  Your help will be greatly appreciated. 

  

A SACRED TIME 

At Mass it is important to feel welcome and at home and often this involves greetings and conversation with others. Having said that, 

Mass is also a time for prayer and reflection.  At the beginning of Mass please be aware of other people's need for silence and 

reflection.  Please know that you are very welcome to gather with other parishioners after Mass for coffee. 

  

CHOIR IS NEEDED 

Being part of a choir is pure joy for many people. You might be a couple or a single person or perhaps a family. Resurrection requires 

a group to sing every second Sunday of the month at 9.00am Mass. If you think you can fulfil this role please contact the parish 

office. 

  

MASS OFFERING 

When offering a Mass can you please either fill in the envelopes provided at the welcome desk or at the Parish Office. Alternatively, if 

your writing your own envelope please always ensure you leave your name and number. There may be times that your requested 

date and time are unavailable and the Parish office staff will need to contact you. 

  

WHO IS RESPONSIBLE? 

Don’t forget that it is not Fr Gerard’s responsibility to set up tables and chairs for coffee (and tea, hot chocolate) after 

our 10.30am Mass. It is a responsibility shared by everyone. 

  

55 PLUS OUTING ~ MOTHER'S DAY SPECIAL 

55 Plus Group invites you on Tuesday 8
th

 May to visit the beautiful City of Geelong, some of the landmarks you'll be visiting are the 

Churches and Botanical Gardens.   

Mass will be celebrated at 9.00am. Everyone is welcome to attend.  The bus will be leaving Resurrection at 9.30am.   

$60.00 will include the bus fee and lunch.  Please wear your best hat to win a prize. 

To leave your details please contact Melanie at the office. 

 
 



 


